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Despite the upcoming election frenzy and the myriad of things Congress has to deal with, 

negotiations between the House of Representatives and Senate to resolve differences 
between the two versions of the Water Resources Development Act (WRDA) in each chamber 

are ongoing, according to barge industry sources. 

On July 29, the House of Representatives approved the Water Resources Development Act 
(WRDA) of 2020 (H.R. 7575) by voice vote, which is reserved for bills with overwhelming 

bipartisan popularity. The House-passed bill includes the top priority of the Waterways 

Council Inc. (WCI), changing the cost-share for construction and major rehabilitation of inland 

waterways projects.  The bill modifies the inland waterways project cost-share to 65 percent 

from the general fund of the Treasury/35 percent from the industry-funded Inland Waterways 
Trust Fund (IWTF) (from the current 50/50 split). 

The House version also: 

• authorizes the construction of all 34 pending Corps Chief’s Reports received since the 
enactment of WRDA 2018; 
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• authorizes 35 feasibility studies for water resources development projects, including those 

identified through the public review process established by section 7001 of the Water 
Resources Reform and Development Act of 2014; 

• directs the Corps to complete five comprehensive river basin studies for the Great Lakes, the 

Upper Mississippi River, the Lower Mississippi River, the Lower Missouri River Basin and the 
Sacramento River; and 

• directs the Corps to expedite the completion of 41 feasibility studies currently underway. 

The industry originally sought a 75/25 split, as has been applied to a few lock and dam 
projects on a one-time basis. 

The Senate and House versions both propose a 65/35 cost-share, but the Senate’s version 
makes the split permanent, while the House version would sunset the split after seven years, 
with a provision to continue the split for any project begun before that date. 

Either version would be a big win for the navigation industry. The fact that these are the two 

alternatives show how far support in Congress for inland waterways navigation has evolved in 

the past few years. The House’s WRDA 2020 fact sheet notes, “The Water Resources 
Development Act (WRDA) is legislation that is essential to everyday American life.” 

According to Debra Calhoun, senior vice president at WCI, if the House version prevails in 

conference, that would mean inland waterways construction and major rehabilitation would 

be the only line item in the Corps of Engineers’ accounts that has a sunset. 

WCI prefers the permanent cost-share adjustment. With all the benefits of WRDA listed in the 
House’s own fact sheet, we agree. 

 


